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Investing in our schools
The NSW Government's 2018/19 Budget 
includes $6 billion over four years to 
deliver more than 170 new and upgraded 
schools. A further $160 million has also 
been invested as part of the record $747 
million maintenance investment 
announced last year. This is the largest 
investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW.

Terrigal Public School project
A project is underway to upgrade Terrigal 
Public School to create an innovative 
learning environment and to meet 
growing student enrollments. The project 
will deliver:

• Ten new adaptable and innovative 
learning spaces

• An upgrade of existing core facilities, 
including the administration building 
and staff and student amenities. 

Progress summary
Site signage and fencing has been installed 
around the work area and the contractor 
North Construction and Building has 
cleared the site and started excavation. The 
activities that will take place over the 
coming months include:

• Remediation of contaminated 
materials

• Construction activities including bulk 
excavation and relocation of existing 
services

• Formwork and concrete pours. 

Terrigal Public School
Construction notification November 2018 

schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

For more information contact: 
School Infrastructure NSW
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

Keeping you updated
Regular updates about what to expect will 
be provided to the school and local 
community throughout construction. 
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Site management during construction 
During construction, the contractors will follow 
rigorous processes to ensure the safety of 
students, staff, contractors, parents and other 
visitors to the site is maintained. We will work 
closely with the Principal to minimise any 
disruptions across the project. 

• Security fencing and hoarding has been 
constructed to secure the construction site.

• Throughout construction, contractors will 
enter the site via dedicated entryways.

• Work will take place between 7am and 5pm, 
Monday to Saturday. No work will take place 
on Sundays or public holidays.

• Over the Christmas and New Year period, 
there will be a site shut down from 5pm, 
Saturday 22 December 2018 to 7am, 
Wednesday 2 January 2019.

• Some work may be required outside of 
standard construction hours to safely 
remediate contaminated materials. The 
community will be informed of any changes 
to standard working hours. 

Remediation of contaminated materials
• The health, safety and well-being of 

students, staff and neighbours is our 
highest priority.

• Asbestos remediation will be managed in 
accordance with the Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan 
and Safe Work NSW by licensed and 
accredited asbestos removalists and 
occupational hygienists, in strict 
accordance with all applicable legislation, 
regulations, policies and guidelines.

• Notification will be provided to nearby 
residents and the school community prior 
to the start of any remediation works.

• Please be aware that the remediation of 
asbestos will pose no risk to staff, students 
or the local community. 

Traffic management
• Contractor deliveries will be scheduled and 

will not coincide with drop off or pick up 
times.

• The existing kiss and drop zone will remain 
active throughout the project. 
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